Unapproved minutes of Village Council Meeting May 21st, 2014
1. Call to Order – the meeting was called to order at 7:00.  Directors present were: Joe Palladino and Deb Denker
2. Approval of Minutes – N/A as the April meeting was cancelled 
3. Old Business 
a. Sprinkler System update – Peter advised that the sprinkler system was turned on and set to run in the village 3X per week and Knoll 4X per week.  This is a reduction from previous years due to the increased cost – approx. $300 per night the system is run.  Peter has flagged sprinkler heads in limited common areas and will work to have these turned off.  Peter asked to be contacted if anyone has a sprinkler head in their limited common area that they specifically want turned off.
b. Replanting of trees on town land – the trees cut down by the town of Windsor on town land between pavement on Hawthorne Lane and sidewalk have not yet been replaced.  Follow up with Chris to see if he has any information from the town about this.
c. Walkway repairs – a question was raised about whether the walkway repairs were approved.  Will obtain a copy of the notes from the walk around of the village performed by Kevin and Chris and incorporate them into the minutes.
d. Replacement of retaining wall at 11 Aster Lane – the wooden retaining wall at 11 Aster Lane is in need of repair and Peter indicated the scope of the work might be more extensive than what was included in the quote from Russo (quote #12527).  Apparently this repair has been outstanding for some time.  Will look to see if it has been prioritized during the walk around.
e. [bookmark: _GoBack]Phase II of Screening Project on Knoll – a decision about whether to move forward with this Phase of the landscaping project needs to be made.  The prior council approved the project in general but not the specific details of the scope and timing of the work.  The 2014 Budget included $14,200 for this project with the money coming out of reserves.  The council needs to determine if we need and/or want this work to be done.  A suggestion was made to reduce the scope of this project and do so cleanup and removal of a dead tree instead of the clearing and replanting that was originally planned.
4. New Business
a. Article XII – Rules Specific to Village Council – the prior board had approved 5 new rules specific to the Village council but they had never been sent out for notice and comment.  A copy of the proposed rules is attached.  
5. Home Owners Forum –
a. Peter requested permission to trim tree limbs that are interfering with the mowers – board members agreed to this request.
6. Adjournment:  Joe motioned to adjourn and Deb seconded the motion. 
7. Next meeting: Wednesday, 18th  2014, at 7:00pm
Respectfully Submitted                                                                                             
Deb Denker                                                                                                             
                        
    
